
December 9, 2008 
noon 

  
            The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following 
members present:  Bobby Bearden, Chairperson; Terry Bramlett, Vice-Chairperson; Garnett 
Webb; Junior Farmer; and Emily Dunn.  All members present. 
 
 Moved, seconded, and carried to move the second agenda item to the top. 
 
 Dr. Tim Rice, Director of Business Development of Highland Rivers Center, gave the 
board an overview of the services they offer in Fannin County.  Dr. Rice presented the board 
with a proposal for Highlands Rivers Center to offer behavioral health services to Fannin County 
School System students in the school setting. 
 
 Superintendent Mark Henson reviewed the agenda for the regular meeting to be held on 
Thursday, December 11, 2008.   
 

Moved, seconded, and carried to go into executive session to discuss or deliberate upon 
the appointment, employment, compensation, hiring, disciplinary action or dismissal, or periodic 
evaluation or rating of a public officer or employee; (O.C.G.A. 50-14-3(6)). 
           

 Moved, seconded, and carried to resume regular session.  
 
 Bobby Bearden, Chairperson, announced no action was taken while in executive 

session.   
 

Art Hubbard, Assistant Superintendent, gave the board an update on the stadium project.  
Mr. Hubbard stated the home grandstands have been demolished, and the visitor bleacher 
sections have been relocated to Fannin County Middle School.  Mr. Hubbard also stated the 
remaining ridge line has been cleared, and contractors are scheduled to begin working on 
underground utilities within two weeks.  
           

There being no further business to come before the meeting, upon motion duly made, 
seconded, and carried, the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
      ___________________________________ 
      Bobby Bearden, Chairman 
 
 
 
      ___________________________________ 
      Mark Henson, Superintendent 
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